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Meeting Minutes
Announcements  & Introductions
Patricia Kroboth announced that the School is doing exceptionally well in all the areas of our mission. Once the information from FY13 has been compiled for the annual report, she will give a detailed summary of our progress.  

International programs

Broadened our PharmD student international opportunities:

· The first two PharmD students (rising P2 and P3 students) travelled to China this summer and studied at a program that focused on Traditional Chinese Medicines at Shanghai Jiao Tong University School of Pharmacy. They also spent a short time at two hospitals learning about health care –and pharmacy in particular.

· One student (P4) travelled to London for the first time and conduct research with faculty at Kings College School of Pharmacy.

Other recent international developments:
· We have identified an opportunity to work with the Shanghai Hospital Pharmacists association to develop a program here in the US that will train directors and clinical pharmacists.  Scheduled for a year from now.

· We are working on developing a relationship with Singapore.

The short story is that our international presence is growing. This fall, we will have another FYII about international programs.

Please attend

October 1, 2013

Special presentation: Dr. Steven Shapiro :  
From Health Care Reform to Personalized Medicine 

Department of Pharmaceutical Sciences 


Barry Gold
· Wen Xie has been named The Joseph Koslow Endowed Chair in Pharmaceutical Sciences. He has been invited to give the Provost's Inaugural Lecture Series on April 15, 2014.
· Levent Kirisci has been promoted to professor.
· Xiaochao Ma has been hired as associate professor.

· Xiang Gao, Ty Ridenour, and Yong-Tae Kwon have resigned their faculty positions.

Department of Pharmacy and Therapeutics

Amy Seybert
· Olufunmilola Odukoya has been hired as assistant professor.
· The department is still recruiting for a pain and palliative care faculty member.
· Tara Pummer has resigned.
School of Pharmacy Staff



Kellie Mitchell
· Two new staff members have joined us: Larry Kobulinski, Instructional Development Specialist, and Shannon Young, Executive Assistant to the Dean.

· Nancy Spice accepted an offer as the Research Project Manager and will start after Labor Day.
Research

Office of Research, Health Sciences
Jeremy P. Somers

· Associate Director for Science, Dr. Somers gave a presentation on the services available to the Schools of Health Sciences to help faculty apply for grant funding. An overview of services was presented and handouts of the “Handbook for new faculty” and promotional posters.  PPT Name: OOHRS Overview.
Update







Randy Smith

· Dr. Smith reported that in tough research funding times – the faculty has been terrific.  We have competed successfully for 25 new grants that added $1.8 million to our annual direct costs. We have published more than 170 peer reviewed research articles and were invited to give more than 80 research talks.  We have increased our national ranking to 9th among Schools of Pharmacy in NIH funding.  

· We are creating a good culture of research among our PharmD students through the development of three new research courses, student innovation awards and allowing students to take summer courses without tuition – 17 students took research courses this summer.  Thirty six students did research last year that was presented at national meetings.
Education


Accreditation Council for Pharmacy Education (ACPE) Update
Susan Meyer


Retreat Follow Up, Curriculum review, portfolio milestones

· Dr. Meyer discussed the anticipated changes to ACPE standards set to unfold in 2016.  The School has an onsite visit ACPE set for fall 2015. Dr. Meyer also reviewed emerging content areas in the new standards. PPT Name: Meyer.

Pharmacotherapy Scholars Program



Chris ensor and Jim Coons

· Drs. Ensor and Coons presented an overview of the Pharmacotherapy Scholars program, including mission, curriculum, and application requirements. PPT Name: PSP.

Guidelines for Professional Attire



Christine Ruby

· Dr. Ruby presented the changes to the “Guidelines for Professional Attire” from the student handbook. PPT Name: Professional Attire.

PharmD class of 2017 snapshot




Sharon Connor

· Dr. Connor presented a demographic summary PharmD class of 2017. PPT Name: Class of 2017 Demographic.

Graduate Program Snapshot




Lisa Rohan

· Dr. Rohan presented an overview of the new graduate classes and feedback on our graduating classes, including the non-thesis master program. PPT Name: Graduate Program Update.
Residency Program





Amy Seybert
· Dr. Seybert presented an overview of our new residency class. PPT Name: Residency Update.
Resources
People:  Appointment, Promotion and Tenure


Robert Gibbs
· Dr. Gibbs became chair of the committee this summer. The committee includes 10 individuals—nine School of Pharmacy members and one outside member.  
· Currently there are four promotions in process and two have been completed.

· The procedures and calendar for promotion requests are posted on the Faculty and Staff Portal, under “Standing Councils and Committees.”

· While the committee has some flexibility on promotion deadlines, all paperwork and letters of support must be submitted before January of the year of requested promotion.  Deadlines for tenure applications are fixed.
· The Appointment, Promotion and Tenure policies, procedures and guidelines will be revisited during this academic year. At the September 13, 2013 FYII (For Your Information and Input), Ann Thompson, Associate Dean for Faculty Affairs in the School of Medicine, will describe her school’s policies for clinical faculty. Faculty can react to what they heard and suggest revisions to our policies, procedures, and guidelines. After the FYII, a task force (yet to be appointed) that will draft the changes.

Salk Pavilion, Renovations, and Budget



Patricia Kroboth
· Salk 402 and Computer Connectors—The adaptor for PC laptops is on the instructor’s podium. Because of the number of connectors for MAC, it is suggested that faculty bring their own connector. Students are also responsible for their own connectors to access monitors at the group-work tables.
· Budget:  Our revenue side of the stable with restoration of tuition remission funds for this coming year. The expenses present a bit more of a challenge. Salary offset dollars are considerably less than in past years, which means that the school’s salary budget is greater. In addition, bridge funding provided to some faculty members and funding to support graduates students present unexpected expenses. Expenses more than offset the additional revenue that we will get from tuition remission. Takeaway:  If you need support, you should still ask! 
· Research Incentive Policy:  We will revisit that this year at an FYII.  It is clear that we will need to revise it.
Faculty and Process When away from the University 

Discussion

· A discussion about how to best communicate and track faculty absences (for professional and personal reasons) was initiated, so that colleagues have a stronger sense of how and when to reach one another. Further discussions will occur.
Adjourn – Meeting was adjourned at 12:00pm
